

CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

January 24, 2019

Reyna Irazoque 425 Brainerd Ave St Paul MN 55130

VIA EMAIL: queen820_@live.com

Re: Appeal for Property at <u>425 Brainerd Avenue</u>

Dear Reyna Irazoque:

This is to confirm that on January 22, 2019 at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, the Legislative Hearing Officer recommended that the City Council grant an extension to March 1, 2019 to comply with the vehicle order.

The City Council Public Hearing is on February 6, 2019 at 3:30 p.m. in Room 300 City Hall. Please let me know by February 1, 2019 if you plan on attending to contest further so we can request a Spanish interpreter. If I don't hear from you, I will assume you don't wish to appeal.

After the February 6th public hearing, Ms. Moermond will review this case under a new resolution at the **March 5th Legislative Hearing at 11:00 a.m. in Room 330 City Hall** to determine if you have abated the vehicles. If you plan on attending this March 5th hearing as well, please let know by February 28th and we can request a Spanish interpreter.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 651-266-8563.

Sincerely,

/s/

Mai Vang Legislative Hearing Coordinator

c: Paula Seeley